Memorandum of Understanding

Department of Science Education
College of Natural Science and Mathematics
January 2008
This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Department of Science Education, the College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the annual report.

The internal and external reviews of the graduate degree program in Science Education reveal a department that is strong in teaching, scholarship, and service.  There are solid, ongoing partnerships and collaborative activities with the K-12 community, community colleges, the county offices of education, community organizations, and business and industry.  This department has maintained the quality of its degree programs while also coping with rapid growth in demand for both graduate degrees and teacher education courses.  The Department of Science Education is one of the few departments on campus to have successfully “closed the loop” in assessment activities.

Concerns emerging from the program review include these issues:

1.  The department is experiencing continuing growth, which needs to be accompanied by both planning and sustained funding.

2.  While the amount of FTES generated is relatively small, the department participates in numerous and valuable outreach and community service activities.

3.  The innovative college teaching assistant course has not been systematically evaluated over time, following students who have completed the course.

4.  More could be done to increase the presence of historically underrepresented students in the Single Subject Science Credential Program.

5.  At this time, students in Science Education lack an early, structured field experience.  

6.  The department should consider how to undertake an evaluation of the impact of its graduates in the classroom.

It is therefore agreed that:

1.  The department will undertake a planning exercise in the next two semesters in conjunction with the College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics to chart a course over the next program review cycle on key issues such as department size, faculty allocation, FTES targets, RTP, and funding.  The department’s obligations in the preparation of science teachers and its relationship to the College of Education should also be taken into account.

2.  The department will undertake an assessment of the effectiveness of the teaching assistant training course, following a sample of student teachers over time.

3.  The college should consider increased funding to support the department’s advising, outreach, and community service activities.
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